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Chair Holmes, Vice-Chair Klopfenstein, Ranking Member Glassburn and members of the Committee, thank 
you for the opportunity to submit proponent testimony on House Bill 158 (HB 158), the Consumer Utility 
Billing Transparency Act, legislation to require the itemization of all riders, taxes, and other costs on monthly 
utility bills for electric, gas, and water utilities. 
 
My name is Tom Bullock, and I am executive director of the CUB Ohio Advocacy Group. CUB Ohio Advocacy 
Group is a project of the Citizens Utility Board of Ohio. We represent customers in Ohio, both residential and 
small business. We advocate for state and local policies that deliver the benefits of new energy technologies to 
consumers in the form of less expensive, more sustainable and resilient energy with smart capabilities that 
give us more control over our monthly bills. We take an all-of-the-above approach to these issues, and our 
Board of Directors is bipartisan.   
 
HB 158 would establish in law an important principle: that Ohio utility consumers should receive clear 
information to increase their understanding of the amounts they are being charged and what each is for. It 
requires a clear breakout and listing of the amount to be charged to the consumer in the categories of 
distribution, generation, transmission, supply, riders and chargers, and taxes and governmental fees. 
 
This proposal would make an important improvement if it were to become law. It could also be strengthened 
further in at least two ways: 

• By distinguishing between volumetric and fixed charges, currently opaque on some utility bills, making 
it more difficult for consumers to determine (for example) whether implementing energy efficiency 
might reduce their bills; and 

• by requiring plain-English, complete definitions of riders to enable an average person to understand 
what they are. 

 
As an example of less-than-clear terminology, the following appears on the monthly statements of an electric 
distribution utility. A small number of these terms are well defined (i.e. “customer charge”) but most are not 
(e.g. “Cost Recovery Charge” is defined by more undefined terms): 
 

Rate: Residential Service CE-RSD 
Customer Charge 
Distribution Related Component 
Cost Recovery Charges  
Consumer Rate Credit 
Net Meter Excess Credit 
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Thank you again for the opportunity to testify. We would be happy to answer questions. 

 


